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Immersion and Faculty Governance 

 AY 2016-17 was a critical year for Immersion Vanderbilt as it relates to faculty 
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necessary for successful curriculum proposals to the four undergraduate schools and 

colleges. 

 In order to address critical programmatic areas, Immersion Committee members served 

on one of four subcommittees with the following focuses and conclusions: 

o Current Students and Special Populations ɬ This committee discussed 

Immersion Vanderbilt as it relates to students enrolled prior to fall 2018, transfer 

students, and special student populations. The subcommittee, in consultation 

with the Office of the University Registrar, determined that students enrolled 

prior to fall 2018 could be eligible to receive recognition should they complete 

the requirements for Immersion. The form of recognition is still to be 

determined. They reported that transfer students should have Immersion 

experiences considered in the admissions process, and that the degree 

requirement portion of Immersion for transfer students should be implemented 

on a rolling basis. 

o Grading and General Requirements ɬ This subcommittee, in consultation with 

the Office of the University Registrar, developed the specifics of Immersion 

transcript reporting. They also determined that the Immersion Plan and 

Immersion Project should be reflected on the degree audit in YES. Similarly, 

registration holds will be used to ensure students make satisfactory progress 

towards completion of the Immersion requirement throughout the 

undergraduate career. 

o Funding ɬ This subcommittee investigated funding mechanisms to ensure that 

there were not two tiers of Immersion experiences. The subcommittee explored 

the ways in which summer stipends associated with merit-based scholarships 

could be re-directed towards Immersion, as well as integrating moderate 
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additional costs should not be incurred during the academic year.  

o Professional Schools and Faculty ɬ This subcommittee recommended that the 

central Immersion Office should be led by a director from the faculty and that the 
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faculty, University Enrollment Affairs, and the greater campus community of faculty 

and staff. 

 These faculty-focused presentations shared the central administrative model and 

planning undertaken by the Immersion Committee to date. The presentations were 

designed to support the process of gaining input from the faculty of all four 

undergraduate schools and colleges. 

Immersion on the Commons 

 iSeminars ɬ optional, one-credit hour classes based on the existing Commons Seminar 

framework ɬ were developed and launched by a pilot cohort of 10 faculty members, 


